
CITY OF ORLAND 
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION  
TO SATISFY CEQA FOR THE ROAD M ½ REHABILITATION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Commission of the City of Orland will hold a public 
hearing in the Carnegie Center, 912 Third Street, to consider the following actions: 
 

Public Hearing:  Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) – Road M ½ Rehabilitation and 
Reconstruction Project.  Applicant:  City of Orland.  A public hearing will be held to consider 
the adoption of an Initial Study/ Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) prepared for 
the proposed Road M ½ Rehabilitation and Reconstruction Project. The proposed project 
would rehab/reconstruct an existing segment of Road M ½ within the City of Orland. The 
1.0-linear-acre Project would include the partial demolition and reconstruction of an 
existing 2-lane segment of roadway, the installation or replacement of utilities 
underground, storm drain infrastructure, and new curb, gutter, and sidewalk on the west 
side. A new three-sided full-span pre-cast box culvert crossing would be constructed to 
widen the existing Lateral 40 canal crossing to a full 2-lane width.  

 
The project’s potential environmental impacts were assessed, based on the CEQA Guidelines, 
and in November of 2023 a DRAFT Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration was prepared 
and its adoption is the subject of this hearing.  
 
The public is invited to review and comment on these matters. Detailed information on the above-
described IS/MND is available for public review between the hours of 9:00 am and 4:30 pm 
Monday through Friday at the front counter of Orland City Hall at 815 Fourth Street, Orland, CA. 
The public is also invited to attend the public hearing to be held at the Carnegie Center, 912 Third 
Street. If you have any questions or comments, or wish to review the proposed items, please 
contact Jennifer Schmitke, City Clerk, Orland City Hall, 815 Fourth Street, Orland, CA 95963, or by 
telephoning the Planning Department at (530) 865-1608. As comments are part of the official 
record of the project, please be sure that all comments submitted are legible and include the 
name of the author or signatory.  
 
Jennifer T. Schmitke, City Clerk  
 
City of Orland 
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